IJAR wants to upgrade its review section

The number of publications relevant to IJAR increases continuously, not merely under the
label of action research. In order to become more systematic in our attention to this literature,
we want to become more systematic in publishing reviews of what we find.

To do this we have assigned the task of being review editor to one in our editorial board. For us
to be able to handle the task, we need more hands (and heads) however. This means we need a
corps of volunteer reviewers who are willing to write reviews and receive the text in question
as a reward. In addition we need publishers to provide us with lists of relevant publications,
and physical books, journals etc. We publish in English but would like to review relevant
publications in more languages. If and when we establish this, we will regularly send lists of
received books to the list of volunteer reviewers, who then choose the publications, if any,
they want to review.

From January 2023, Professor Olav Eikeland at the Oslo Metropolitan University (OsloMet),
in Norway, will function as the review editor of IJAR. As soon as we have enough volunteer
reviewers assigned, and have received enough relevant books, the new arrangement will start
to work.

Please send your interest to miren.larrea@orkestra.deusto.es and olave@oslomet.no ASAP.

International Journal of Action Research, Vol. 18, Issue 3/2022, 295 https://doi.org/10.3224/ijar.v18i3.08



